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Rotary Calendar  

May 4 Zoom Meeting—Sinclair will be closed  
May 11 Irene Dickey, UD, Marketing Ethics in the Age  
 of Social Media  
May 18 Marti Taylor, OneFifteen  
May 25 NO MEETING—MEMORIAL DAY 
June 1 Vince Lewis, University of Dayton  
June 6-10 Rotary International Convention in  
 Honolulu, Hawaii—CANCELLED 
June 8 TBD 
June 15 Buddy LaChance, onMain, Redeveloping the 
 Former Fairgrounds into Dayton’s  
 “Imagination District” 
June 22  Red Ribbon Take Over Meeting  
June 24 Rotary Presidential Gala at   
 The Dayton Club 
June 29 Changing of the Guard 
 
 

This Happened Last Monday 
The zoom meeting was called to order at 12:02 by President Jean Maychack on day 36 of the stay at home order with 80 Rotar-
ians online.  Bill Nance gave the invocation and led us in the 4-Way Test then gave us the news of the day.  Jean informed the 
group that Secretary Kim Bramlage couldn't be on the meeting today so Jean gave the clubs announcements which included 
announcing the rescheduled Red Ribbon Take Over Meeting to June 22nd.  Rotarian Cassie Barlow a member of the Red Rib-
bon Committee gave us some of the details about their plans to raise funds for the Dayton Rotary Food Bank/Dayton VA Fund-
raiser.  The Red Ribbon Group originally planned to collect both monetary donations as well as food donations but have decid-
ed just to concentrate on the monetary side as the Food Bank is able to stretch those dollars and do more.  A $100 donation 
can provide 600 meals and the Red Ribbon goal is to raise enough funds to provide 60,000 meals.  If you would like to donate 
between now and June 22nd you may do so on the food bank website  https://thefoodbankdayton.org/donate/    please be 
sure to designate the contribution is for “Dayton Rotary VA Foodbank Fundraiser”     Jean then recognized those Rotari-
ans with birthdays during the week  She also announced that we have just received a matching grant from the Rotary District 
6670 Fund for Covid Relief in the amount of $3,750 that will be used to aid the Dayton Public Schools in the cost of distributing 
printed learning packets for those students who don’t have access to a computer or  to the internet so that they can continue 
their learning while schools remain closed.  Jean announced that today’s undesignated Day-10s would go towards our match-
ing contribution for the project.  Thank you to all the Rotarians who rose to the occasion we received over $3,600 in pledges.  
Paul Gruner, Frank Scott, Alan Moscowitz, Dick Hattershire, Chuck Vella, Carolyn Rice, Matt Scarr and Susan Hayes each 
gave a Day-100 for the project.  Dean Alexander gave a Day-104 for National Parks.  Penny Wolff gave a Day-100 for her son’s 
recent win in front of the Supreme Court.  Charlie Campbell gave a Day-100 for his birthday.  Dave & Terry Williamson gave a 
Day- 400.8.  Rick Schwartz gave a Day-100 in honor or WDPR.  Jean Maychack, Sue Taylor, Roger Vanderhorst and John 
Lyman gave a Day-100 for the DPS project.  Linda Groover gave a Day-50 reminding all that as businesses open back up that 
friends office can help with redesigning your office to make sure that social distancing can continue and well as all the cleaning 
supplies you may need.  Donna Childs, Shaun Yu, Lisa Holmes, Randy Clark and Bill Nance each gave a Day-50 for the DPS 
project.  Shannon Isom gave a Day-118 for the DPS project and for her daughter. Susie Weaver gave a Day-40 for the students 
she works with at Eastmont.  Andrea Wall, Walt Hibner, Jason Hillard, Lisa Wagner, Jacquie Powell, Randy Domigan, Cassie 
Barlow, and Alan Pippenger each gave a Day-100 for the DPS project.  Evelyn gave a Day-100 for her 4 kids serving in 
healthcare.  Kelly Lehman gave a Day-100 in honor or Rita Cyr and Amanda Burks for their Ronald McDonald House virtual 
event.  Jim Gallagher gave a Day-25 for the most interesting background this week on zoom.   ...continued on page 3 

Speaker:  Fred Abrams 
Fred Abrams will provide a presentation based on the un-
derlying theme of his most recent book "Life's Journey 
Does Have A Destination." That book was an outgrowth of 

the reaction to the second half (rebuilding 
your life after your spouse dies)  of his earli-
er book "Thanks For The Dance" and its em-
phasis on the power of gratitude. The title of 
the presentation is "The Myth of 'When I 
get…" The presentation will differentiate be-
tween happiness and contentment and lay out Fred's prescrip-
tion for finding contentment and the importance of gratitude in 
that quest. 

PLEASE NOTE SINCLAIR WILL REMAIN CLOSED DURING THE MONTH OF MAY. 

 WE WILL CONTINUE TO HOLD ZOOM VIRITUAL MEETINGS EACH MONDAY AT 12 NOON. 
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Sigrid Solomon 
District Governor 6670 

Rotary Club of Wilmington AM 
 
 

The Mission of Rotary International 
 

To support its member clubs in fulfilling the  
Object of Rotary by:   

 Fostering unity among member clubs; 
 Strengthening and expanding Rotary around  
    the world;   
 Communicating worldwide the work of Rotary;   
    and providing a system of international  
    administration.   

 
 

The Mission of Dayton Rotary 
 

The Rotary Club of Dayton is a fellowship of diverse 
business and professional leaders who commit their 
time and talent to staying informed and serving the 

club, the community and the world. 
 

 

Rotary Club of Dayton, Ohio 
40 South Perry Street Suite 110 

Dayton, Ohio 45402 
 

Phone:  (937) 228-3331 
Fax:  (937) 331-5406 

Email:  contact@daytonrotary.com 
Website:  www.daytonrotary.com 

 
 

2019-2020 Officers and Directors 
 

Jean Maychack  President 
Brian Martin  President-Elect 
Shaun Yu  Vice-President 
Kim Bramlage  Secretary 
Randy Domigan  Treasurer 
Rick Wegmann  Immediate Past President 
Frank Scott  Director (2020) 
Glenn Costie  Director (2020) 
Diane Farrell  Director (2021) 
Becky Benná   Director (2021) 
Walt Hibner  Director (2021) 
Laura E. Erbaugh  Executive Director 
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   Burnell Roberts   Bob Hickey             Dennis Grant 
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   Ed Smith 
   937-228-7104 
   May 9 

New Member Profile 
Brandon C. McClain is the Recorder of Montgomery 
County.  Recorder McClain graduated cum laude from 
the University of North Carolina at Pembroke with a 
Bachelor of Arts in Criminal Justice; the University of 
Cincinnati with a Master of Science in Criminal Justice; 
and the University of Dayton College of Law with a 
Juris Doctor.  He is also a veteran, having served as a 
non-commissioned officer in the Army National Guard, 
achieving the rank of Sergeant, prior to him being hon-
orably discharged. McClain was admitted to the prac-
tice of law in the state of Ohio (2011), as well as the 

United States District Court for the Southern District of Ohio (2011) and the 
United States Tax Court (2012).  His professional affiliations include but are 
not limited to him being in the Ohio Recorders Association, the Dayton Bar 
Association Ethics Committee, the Chairman of the Montgomery County Data 
Processing Board and the former Chairman of the Dayton Bar Association's 
Diversity Issues Subcommittee.  McClain's legal experience varies from being 
an Acting Judge and Magistrate in the Dayton Municipal Court, to being an 
Assistant Public Defender in the Montgomery County Public Defender's Of-
fice.  He was appointed as Recorder of Montgomery County in March 2018 
and elected in November of that same year to fill the unexpired term.  Since 
March 2018, Recorder McClain has initiated two key programs:  the Veterans 
Identification Card Program and the Fraud Alert Notification System.  In addi-
tion to his elected duties, he serves on the Dayton Public Schools Operation-
al Advisory Committee, the Board of Trustees for the Dayton Bar Association, 
and the Sinclair Community College Paralegal Program Advisory Commit-
tee.  In recognition of his efforts as Recorder, Mr. McClain has received the 
Herman Zerger Veteran of the Year Award (2019),  the Top Ten African-
American Male Award (Parity, Inc., 2019), the Forty Under 40 Award (the 
Dayton Business Journal, 2019) and has been inducted into the Dayton Bar 
Association Foundation Fellowship (Dayton Bar Association, 2019). 
Brandon McClain 
Montgomery County Recorder 
451 West Third Street  
Dayton, Ohio 45402 
937-224-3599 
mcclainb@mcohio.org 
 
Brandon was sponsored for membership by Carolyn Rice.   
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This Happened Last Monday Continued 
President Jean then introduced newest member Brandon 
McClain, Montgomery County Recorder whose office has 
remained busy during this time.  He shared that he is excit-
ed to be a member of the group.     President Jean then 
asked that any Rotarian who would like to service on the 
District Conference Committee to help plan the conference 
during Dayton Rotarian Greg Birkemeyer’s year as District 
Governor starting in July.  The conference will be held in 
April 2021.   
 
President Jean then called on Rotarian Shaun Yu to share 
his story about finding his love of classical music.  Shaun 
shared the history of WDPR how it came about.  In 2001 
they started streaming to audiences around the world.  
Shaun then shared with us his 2014 TEDxDayton talk 
about “Embracing your Driveway Moment”   
 
In his TEDx talk Shaun shared his love of music.  For some 
reason people think that you need to know something 
about classical music in order to be able to enjoy it.  The 
fact is you don’t need to know any musical terminology to 
enjoy classical music.   
 
Shaun told us the story of his road to Classical Music and 
how one day while in Oregon sitting in his driveway he 
found himself staying in the car to finish listening to Rus-
sian Composer, Rakhmaninov.  His second driveway mo-
ment was a guitar concerto (composed over loosing his 
child) the strum of the guitar represents the child’s heart-
beat.  The whole 5 stages of grief came through in one 
movement of his concerto.   
 
Shaun then shared some more specifics on WDPR/WDPG 
which is located on the first floor of the Loft Theater.  They 
have an enormous library of over 10,000 CDs.  Their AM 
host Larry Coressel was recently inducted into the Dayton 
Area Broadcasters Hall of Fame he has been the weekday 
morning host since 1987.  The station has no new and no 
political aspects.  They are an independent 24 hour classi-
cal station that gets 60% of its funding through listener sup-
port pledge drives held twice a year. 
 
One of the things the station helps with is collecting new 
and used orchestra and band instruments to be distributed 
to Stivers HS students and Ruskin Elementary Students in 
the Q the Music Program. Students.  They do this in coop-
eration with Grismer Tire through their “It’s Instrumental” 
Program.  They also conduct a young talent search each 
year at their Rising Star Gala which they partnered with 
Levitt Pavilion last year and the student performed on stage 
at the Pavilion.   
 
What can you do?  Please listen and support the station 
whether you listen on the radio or stream the music.  If the 
spirit moves you please support financially.   
 
If you would like to watch Shaun’s TEDx talk you may do so 
at the below link.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n-nlmGVTnh4  

Red Ribbon Take Over 
Fundraiser June 22nd  

 
Fellow Rotarians, 
  
We hope this note finds everyone well and 
ready to get back together in person very 
soon!! 
  
The time for takeover is getting closer!  We 
will host our Annual Red Ribbon Takeover meeting on 
June 22nd, 2020.   We hope you will all join us.    
  
Our selected charity for the day is the Dayton VA Food-
Bank!   You are all most likely aware that the Dayton VA 
Foodbank is a program within the Dayton FoodBank. 
  
Our goal is to provide 60,000 meals!!  And we need your 
help!   
  
We’ve attached a flyer for you and want to share some de-
tails.  There are two ways in which you can participate.   
  
1.  Make a monetary gift (This is the PREFERRED 
method). 

a. $20 = 120 meals; $50 = 300 meals; $100 = 
600 meals 

b. Go to www.thefoodbankdayton.org/donate 
and contribute now!  Ensure that you click 
on the Dayton Rotary VA Fundraiser but-
ton.  

c. Bring your donation to the June 22nd Day-
ton Rotary Meeting 

2.  Make a donation of a food item 

a. Bring items you have collected at work or 
home to the June 22nd Dayton Rotary 
Meeting 

b. Schedule a pickup of items for Saturday 
June 20th by emailing Robert Woodhull at 
rwoodhull@woodhullusa.com   

  

More details on the flyer! (see page 4)  We look forward to 
seeing you with your checkbook in hand on June 22nd. 
  
Thanks! 
  
If you have questions, email Cassie Barlow  
cassie.barlow@soche.org   
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